
 
Town of Bartlett

Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes     Wednesday, February 10, 2021 

Meeting via Zoom  
 

Attendees:  Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
 
Meeting opened at 2:33 p.m.
 
Chairman Chandler and Selectmen Vincent attended the meeting in person.  Selectman 
Garland attended via Zoom due to COVID 19 concerns.
 
Selectman Garland came to Town Hall on Tuesday, 2/9/21 to sign checks, letters and building
permits.  Chairman Chandler and Selectmen Vincent signed items throughout the meeting.
 
Chairman Chandler asked if everyone was ok with approving the minutes of 2/3/21.  GGC – 
yes, VLG – yes, ADV – yes  
 
Chairman Chandler reported that the Selectmen are accepting bids until Friday, March 12, 
2021 at 1:00pm on a 1989 Ford Ecoline Diesel Medtech ambulance vehicle with 52,017 miles.  
The vehicle can be viewed at the Glen Fire Station at 90 US Route 302, Glen, NH.  Bids need 
to be mailed or left in the drop box at 56 Town Hall Rd, Intervale, NH 03845.
 
Chairman Chandler reported that we have not received further information from Jodie 
Nielsen (1RT16A/218/H17) regarding her questions from the 02/03/2021 meeting.  We did 
receive information from the NH Dept of Environmental Services indicating that Ms. Nielsen 
misunderstood them.  Septic systems are approved based on the number of bedrooms and a 
bedroom means a room furnished with a bed and intended primarily for sleeping.  
 
Selectman Garland reported that Governor Sununu has announced a partnership with 
pharmacies such as Walgreens to distribute vaccinations.  Appointments still need to be made
through the state, not directly with Walgreens.
 
Angela Huertas asked if there was a way for AirBnB properties to be marked for fire personnel
responding to a property.  Chairman Chandler answered that there is some misunderstanding 
about the town addressing short term rentals at this time.  Last week there was an issue 
discussed regarding the number of bedrooms at a property and the septic approval.  It 
happened to be a short term rental.  The town is not addressing short term rentals at this 
time.
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:49 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Miller
Secretary
 
Building Permits Issued:
2/10/21                       1RT16A/195/L02                    Vendor Permit
2/11/21                        1RT16A/6/L00                       Renovation
2/11/21                        3ALPVL/31                             Permit – New Construction


